
CAMBRIDGE CITY COUNCIL 

Record of Executive Decision 

 

 
                       Improvements to Christ’s Pieces Tennis Court 
 

 

 

Decision of:  Sports and Recreation Manager: Ian Ross  

Reference:  16/WCAC/S106/03 

Date of 
decision:    

01/06/16 Recorded 
on:  

01/06/16 

Decision Type:   S106 

 

Matter for 
Decision:  

S106 Devolved Decision-Making: 2015/16 Priority-
Setting: Improvements to Christ’s Pieces Tennis Court 
as detailed below 
 
Capital Project Appraisal - Capital costs & funding – 
profiling (see breakdown in Appendix A as per the 
Officer’s report) 
 
 £90,000 of devolved outdoor sports S106 contributions 
have been approved by the West Central Area 
Committee. More detailed costings since then estimate 
that the project could cost just under £75,000 (all S106-
funded). This is for:  
 
• removal and replacement of the perimeter fencing to 
current standards.  
• resurfacing (with a better, more non-slip surface) and 
line-marking for both pairs of tennis courts, including 
netball court line-marking on one pair of courts;  
• replacing the nets, posts and sockets with upgraded 
versions;  
• reworking of the entrance surfacing to allow better 
access for disabled users.  
 
This business case will therefore be expedited, seeking 
comments from the Area Committee chairs and 
opposition spokes before an officer decision under 
delegated authority. In the event that the actual costs 
 are slightly above this revised figure, appropriate S106 
funding is available. 



 
 

Why the 
decision had to 
be made (and 
any alternative 
options): 

This project was approved by the West Central Area 
Committee on Thursday 11th February 2016. It helps to 
mitigate the impact of new housing and new residents in 
the Area. It has been brought forward due to the 
increased participation of tennis in the city, which has 
led to more requests for up-to-date facilities. 

 
Decision(s): 

 
Agreed the community facilities funding as detail in the 
Project Appraisal. 
 

Reasons for the 
decision: 

As set out in the Officers Report. As set out in the 
Officers Report. 

 

Scrutiny 
consideration: 

Chair, Vice Chair and Spokes of West Committee were 
consulted. 

  

Conflicts of 
interest: 

No conflicts of interest were declared by the Executive 
Councillor 

 
Comments: 

 
This S106 decision will be reported back to the next 
West / Central Area Committee. 

 


